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Simplified and Traditional Chinese translations are available. 
 
November 6, 2024  
 
Dear Community Member: 
 
RE:  Construction notice – Full closure of Raymur Avenue railway crossing  

 
On November 12, the City of Vancouver will begin to implement a full closure of the Raymur 
Avenue railway crossing between East Hastings Street and East Cordova Street. The closure 
addresses safety concerns at the crossing and meets Transport Canada’s new safety 
standards. 
 
This project includes installing new barriers along the north and south side of the railway 
crossing, removing the bell and light warning systems, placing “Do Not Enter” signs to notify 
people of the closure and adjusting the sidewalk on the east side of Raymur to accommodate 
traffic exiting the east laneway.  
 
After the work is complete, the Raymur Avenue railway crossing will be closed to all walking, 
cycling and vehicle traffic in Strathcona. Two-way vehicle traffic will continue to be allowed in 
both the east and west laneways.  
 
See Figure 1 for more details. 
 
What to expect during construction 
 
Traffic and Access: Intermittent Road closures may occur during construction. Motorists, 
cyclists and pedestrians should follow signage and directions from on-site traffic control 
personnel and observe all traffic measures. Pedestrian access on sidewalks will be maintained, 
but some delays and minor disruptions will be expected. Outside of construction hours, motorist, 
cyclist, and pedestrian access should not be impacted. 
 
Work Hours: Construction generally occurs from 7:00 am to 3:00 pm, Monday to Friday. Night 
work may occur from 9:00 pm to 5:00 am. Weekend work may be required as needed, from 
7:00 am to 3:00 pm. 
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Noise, Dust, and Vibration: During construction, there may be noise, dust and vibration from 
crews and equipment. City crews will take measures to minimize these impacts. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you in advance for your understanding and 
patience during construction. If you have any questions or comments about this project, please 
contact railsafety@vancouver.ca or 3-1-1. You can also visit vancouver.ca/rail-safety. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Traffic and Data Management Branch 
Engineering Services, City of Vancouver 
 
 
 
 

Figure 1 – Raymur Avenue Railway Crossing Closure 
 

 
 
 
 
The following changes will be implemented beginning 
on November 12:  
 
A) Adding new barriers (in purple) along the north and 
south side of the railway crossing 
B) Continuing to allow two-way vehicle travel on both 
the east and west laneways 
C) Removing the bell and light warning systems 
D) Placing “Do Not Enter” signs to notify people that 
the road will be closed to approaching vehicles 
travelling north (at Raymur Avenue near the Hastings 
overpass bridge) and travelling south (at East Cordova 
Street and Raymur Avenue) 
E) Adjusting the sidewalk on Raymur Avenue at the 
east laneway  
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